


 
 
These bridges are among 53 on the Inner Dispersal Loop in downtown Tulsa that could 
be rehabilitated using funding from the federal stimulus package. The Inner Dispersal 
Loop is a network of four highways surrounding downtown Tulsa. Statewide, the 
Oklahoma Department of Transportation has identified 180 “shovel-ready” projects that 
officials say might qualify for stimulus funding. 
 
 



 
 
Tim Tegler, director of Roadway Design for the Oklahoma Department of 
Transportation, explains preparations made by agency staff for possible federal stimulus 
funding. Tegler is standing in front of several tables of project plans for the Tulsa area. 
Statewide, 180 projects totaling $1.1 billion have been identified for possible federal 
funding. 
 
 
 
 



 
David Smith, who recently retired as the Oklahoma Department Transportation’s senior 
division engineer, discusses his more than 40 years of service with members of the 
Oklahoma Transportation Commission at its Monday, Feb. 2, meeting. Smith was in 
charge of agency activities in the southeast Oklahoma area. 


